

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman Susie Greene, Member Sylvia Tarleton, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on October 11, 2018. All members were present. Lieutenant Daniel White was also present. Chair Bob Miller called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. The other members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave her report on sales that ended on September 30, 2018. Sales were \$157,465.28. This was a decrease from \$170,674.36 in September 2017.

Old Business:

- 1) The paving is scheduled for later this month.
- 2) The 2017-2018 audit for the Blowing Rock ABC Store will not be completed without the OPEB study. The Board is requesting more information concerning the OPEB study in the future.
- 3) A bid was accepted by Master Builders & Renovators, Inc. for replacement of the existing shingle roof with a metal roof.
- 4) The award letters and the grant checks have been dispersed to grant applicants.

New Business:

- 1) The Board asked that the Manager get the interest rate for the United Community Money Market.
- 2) The Town of Blowing Rock was very helpful with sand bags for the possibility of flooding.
- 3) The Christmas packages have arrived and are on the sales floor.
- 4) A new restaurant has opened in town.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on November 15, 2018 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations